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From: Denis Chapman

Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 8:24 PM

To: Davendra Naidu; David Lewis; Ken Diehm; A1-Councillors; DL-ELT

Cc: Leah Mccormack; Chloe Hansen

Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Thank You Davendra. 
I am happy with the proposed new amended motion. 

Regards 

Cr Denis Chapman 
Councillor Division 8 
Fraser Coast Regional Council 
0429492500 

T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 492 500 | E denis.chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au
To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
TRAITS Logo

Helping to build a better Community on the Fraser Coast. 
Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it.  
Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or copyright associated with this email or any attachments. 

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 11:30 AM 
To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-
Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Hi Denis 

I have discussed the proposed motion with Hendrik at DTMR and he was not comfortable with the wording but has 
agreed with the below version. 

Can you advise if you are in agreement with this revised version. 

Motion 

That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that north facing ramps be provided at 
the southern interchange for the proposed Tiaro Bypass to improve safety and effective transport to the highway for 
Bauple and surrounding residents. 

Background 
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With the present layout of the Tiaro Bypass, the Bauple community will have to travel through Tiaro to gain access 
to Bruch Highway when travelling north and the same when returning. The Bauple community has indicated their 
displeasure with this arrangement and are advocating for a direct access to the bypass. 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 8:59 AM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; 
A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Thanks Davendra. Yes, be good to get Hendricks views.  

Kind regards  

David Lewis 
Councillor for Division 6 
Fraser Coast Regional Council 
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 8:52:15 AM 
To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-
Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22  

Hi David, 

Response to your questions in blue.

Hi Ken, 

Do you have any concerns approaching Hendrik on the wording of the proposed motion as suggested in my 
response below? 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 2:34 PM 
To: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-
EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
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Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Ken hi, 

Given that Denis’s motion (either version) runs counter to the advice of Hendrik of TMR, as conveyed to us at the 
recent briefing, is it possible to have the following information available for Wednesday? 

1. Can we have a summary of the parts of that briefing that need to remain confidential, if any? I recall that 
there was some mention of confidentiality, but I can’t recall what exactly that related to. Perhaps it included 
the budgetary position of the project, and the implications for any extensions to the project scope? 

I am not fully aware of the confidential aspects of the briefing provided and the Tiaro Bypass project so not 
in a position to make any comments on this matter.

Given the political sensitivity, my suggestion is we should put the motion to Hendrik to see if there are any 
major concerns around the intent of the motion and if there are any amendments required to better align 
with any political issues. I understand Cr Chapman has attended a field day on Tiaro Bypass over the 
weekend with Hendrik and I am not sure if Cr Chapman had further discussions around the intent of the 
motion.

2. Is it possible to get a written summary of TMR’s position on the matters raised by the motion, for tabling? 
(Presumably containing the substance of the advice at that briefing.) 

As suggested above, probably worth seeking Hendrik’s feedback on the proposed motion.

3. Can we get relevant traffic count data? I note in this context Hendrik’s comments about demand, and about 
delays likely to be experienced in the future entering the highway from Bauple Drive. I am also interested in 
a count of how many traffic movements there are per day of traffic coming from Bauple and heading further 
north than Tiaro, and vice versa.  

 DTMR counts for Tahiti Road for 2018 – 111 veh/day 
 FCRC counts for Bauple Drive Nort for 2022 - 634 veh/day 

Traffic count data collected by Council and other agencies are a specific location count only and there is no 
provision to record individual vehicles for destination counts. The counting system cannot determine how 
many vehicles would be travelling just to Tiaro versus those that would be travelling further north however, 
DMTR may have undertaken some forecast modelling to predict the percentage of traffic traveling further 
north of Tiaro as part of their assessment in developing the business case. 

4. I note Denis, Hendrik and Davendra had a later site meeting. Is it possible for Hendrik and Davendra to 
advise whether, from their points of view, any new information or possible variations arose from these 
discussions? (I don’t need any advice if it simply went over the ground covered in the briefing.) 

I can advised that at the catch up meeting last week, DTMR confirmed that they are not deviating from their 
current layout of Tiaro Bypass and that the interchange at Tahiti Road will progress as per their layout plan 
published on their website. They have also confirmed that the design will make provision for a full diamond 
at Tahiti Road for a future on/off ramp facility. Cr Chapman and Cr Truscott has offered to discuss with Llew 
O’Brien and Tony Perrett to advocate to the Minister for Main Roads to go to tender to test the market on 
the cost for the full diamond and subject to the final tender price and available budget, DTMR may give 
further consideration for the diamond proposal. Hendrik seemed comfortable with this approach.

Thanks, I appreciate that this is a burden coming so late, but of course that is out of my control. 
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Kind regards  

David Lewis 
Councillor for Division 6 
Fraser Coast Regional Council 
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 8:32 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 
Importance: High 

Hi Denis, 

I have tweaked your motion as discussed. 

Does this sound ok to you?: 

Motion
That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that: 

1. The proposed Tiaro bypass on the Bruce Highway be redesigned to provide safe access for the Bauple and 
surrounding residents on the northern part of Bauple Drive. 

2. A full Diamond interchange on southern end of the proposed Tiaro bypass be considered to improve safety 
and effective transport to the highway for Bauple and surrounding residents. 

3. Improved wayfinding signage be provided as part of the proposed Tiaro bypass, to assist in directing tourists 
and visitors to Bauple and surrounding areas. 

Background
The Bauple and Surrounding residents have shown their concerns of the lack of connectivity at the Community 
meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 
23, 24 and 25th July 2022.  

This motion will enable Bauple and surrounding residents to access the highway in a northern and southernly 
direction without travelling through Tiaro. It will also make way finding for the northern access of Bauple much 
easier and safer to use for all motorist to use. 

Ken Diehm
Chief Executive Officer 
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T (07) 4197 4560 | M 0438 192 082
E ken.diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Denis Chapman <Denis.Chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 1:05 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Good morning, Councillor’s and Staff.
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I wish to move a motion at the next Council meeting to be held at Toogoom on the 27th July 
2022.

My motion reads as follows :-

That Council write to the Minister for Main Roads of Queensland, Mr Mark Bailey:

That the new Tiaro Bypass on the Bruce Highway to be redesigned to have safe access for 
the Bauple and Surrounding Residence on the northern part of Bauple Drive..
This access is to be designed to give Residence straight access to and from the Highway 
with a full Diamond Interchange System.

1. This interchange will eliminate Bauple and Surrounding Residence not being able to 
access the Highway without travelling through Tiaro in both a Northern and 
Southernly direction.

2. This interchange will also make the way finding for the Northern access of Bauple 
much easier and safer to use for all motorist to use.

In Summary:-
The Bauple and Surrounding Residence have shown their concerns of the lack of 
connectivity at the Community meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at 
the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 23,24 and 25th July 
2022.
That a full Diamond interchange on southern end of the Tiaro Bypass be considered 

to improve safety and effective transport travel to the highway for Bauple and Surrounding 
Residence. 

Regards

Cr Denis Chapman
Councillor Division 8
Fraser Coast Regional Council
0429492500

T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 492 500 | E denis.chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au
To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
TRAITS Logo

Helping to build a better Community on the Fraser Coast.
Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. 
Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or copyright associated with this email or any attachments.

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
TRAITS Logo

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments.
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From: Davendra Naidu

Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 4:42 PM

To: David Lewis; Peter Mcdonnell; Jade Wellings; Ken Diehm; A1-Councillors; DL-ELT

Cc: Leah Mccormack; Chloe Hansen

Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Yes David 

Cr Chapman left a message on my phone saying he was comfortable with the revised motion and as I understand he 
is going to table the motion tomorrow. 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 4:34 PM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Peter Mcdonnell 
<Peter.McDonnell@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Jade Wellings <Jade.Wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm 
<Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-
EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Thanks for this Davendra. Do we have advice on whether the Hendrik version will be the motion tomorrow? 

Kind regards  

David Lewis 

Councillor for Division 6 

Fraser Coast Regional Council 

T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 3:04:49 PM 
To: Peter Mcdonnell <Peter.McDonnell@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Jade Wellings 
<Jade.Wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm 
<Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-
EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22  

Thanks Peter
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Hi Jade

Here is a copy of the layout plan for Tiaro Bypass.
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Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Peter Mcdonnell <Peter.McDonnell@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 3:02 PM 
To: Jade Wellings <Jade.Wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Davendra Naidu 
<Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm 
<Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-
EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Hi Jade 

https://www.tmr.qld.gov.au/projects/bruce-highway-gympie-maryborough-tiaro-bypass-construct-four-lane-
bypass#:~:text=Creek%20Bridge)%202013-
,Bruce%20Highway%20(Gympie%20%E2%80%93%20Maryborough)%2C%20Tiaro%20Bypass%2C%20construct,cater
%20for%20growing%20traffic%20volumes

Proposed plans are on TMR website, link attached. 

Kind regards 

Peter McDonnell
Senior Executive Assistant
Office of the CEO 
T (07) 4197 4606 | E peter.mcdonnell@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Jade Wellings <Jade.Wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 2:58 PM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; 
Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT 
<DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Hi Davendra and Denis,

Do either of you have a copy of the proposed plans for the bypass handy that you could send through? It would be 
handy to have the image for tomorrow.. 

Kind Regards,

Jade Wellings
Councillor
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0488 061 695 | E jade.wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

Click Here to subscribe to my eNews

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Date: Tuesday, 26 July 2022 at 11:29 am 

Page 9

FC
RC re

lea
se

 pu
rsu

an
t to

 R
TI

 A
ct 

20
09



5

To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, 
A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Hi Denis

I have discussed the proposed motion with Hendrik at DTMR and he was not comfortable with the wording but has 
agreed with the below version.

Can you advise if you are in agreement with this revised version.

Motion

That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that north facing ramps be provided at 
the southern interchange for the proposed Tiaro Bypass to improve safety and effective transport to the highway for 
Bauple and surrounding residents.

Background

With the present layout of the Tiaro Bypass, the Bauple community will have to travel through Tiaro to gain access 
to Bruch Highway when travelling north and the same when returning. The Bauple community has indicated their 
displeasure with this arrangement and are advocating for a direct access to the bypass.

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 8:59 AM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; 
A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Thanks Davendra. Yes, be good to get Hendricks views. 

Kind regards 

David Lewis
Councillor for Division 6
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 8:52:15 AM 
To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-
Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 
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Hi David,

Response to your questions in blue.

Hi Ken,

Do you have any concerns approaching Hendrik on the wording of the proposed motion as suggested in my 
response below?

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 2:34 PM 
To: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-
EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Ken hi,

Given that Denis’s motion (either version) runs counter to the advice of Hendrik of TMR, as conveyed to us at the 
recent briefing, is it possible to have the following information available for Wednesday?

1. Can we have a summary of the parts of that briefing that need to remain confidential, if any? I recall that 
there was some mention of confidentiality, but I can’t recall what exactly that related to. Perhaps it included 
the budgetary position of the project, and the implications for any extensions to the project scope?

I am not fully aware of the confidential aspects of the briefing provided and the Tiaro Bypass project so not 
in a position to make any comments on this matter.

Given the political sensitivity, my suggestion is we should put the motion to Hendrik to see if there are any 
major concerns around the intent of the motion and if there are any amendments required to better align 
with any political issues. I understand Cr Chapman has attended a field day on Tiaro Bypass over the 
weekend with Hendrik and I am not sure if Cr Chapman had further discussions around the intent of the 
motion.

2. Is it possible to get a written summary of TMR’s position on the matters raised by the motion, for tabling? 
(Presumably containing the substance of the advice at that briefing.)

As suggested above, probably worth seeking Hendrik’s feedback on the proposed motion.

3. Can we get relevant traffic count data? I note in this context Hendrik’s comments about demand, and about 
delays likely to be experienced in the future entering the highway from Bauple Drive. I am also interested in 
a count of how many traffic movements there are per day of traffic coming from Bauple and heading further 
north than Tiaro, and vice versa. 

DTMR counts for Tahiti Road for 2018 – 111 veh/day
 FCRC counts for Bauple Drive Nort for 2022 - 634 veh/day

Traffic count data collected by Council and other agencies are a specific location count only and there is no 
provision to record individual vehicles for destination counts. The counting system cannot determine how 
many vehicles would be travelling just to Tiaro versus those that would be travelling further north however, 
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DMTR may have undertaken some forecast modelling to predict the percentage of traffic traveling further 
north of Tiaro as part of their assessment in developing the business case. 

4. I note Denis, Hendrik and Davendra had a later site meeting. Is it possible for Hendrik and Davendra to 
advise whether, from their points of view, any new information or possible variations arose from these 
discussions? (I don’t need any advice if it simply went over the ground covered in the briefing.)

I can advised that at the catch up meeting last week, DTMR confirmed that they are not deviating from their 
current layout of Tiaro Bypass and that the interchange at Tahiti Road will progress as per their layout plan 
published on their website. They have also confirmed that the design will make provision for a full diamond 
at Tahiti Road for a future on/off ramp facility. Cr Chapman and Cr Truscott has offered to discuss with Llew 
O’Brien and Tony Perrett to advocate to the Minister for Main Roads to go to tender to test the market on 
the cost for the full diamond and subject to the final tender price and available budget, DTMR may give 
further consideration for the diamond proposal. Hendrik seemed comfortable with this approach.

Thanks, I appreciate that this is a burden coming so late, but of course that is out of my control.

Kind regards 

David Lewis
Councillor for Division 6
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 8:32 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 
Importance: High

Hi Denis,

I have tweaked your motion as discussed.

Does this sound ok to you?:

Motion
That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that:

1. The proposed Tiaro bypass on the Bruce Highway be redesigned to provide safe access for the Bauple and 
surrounding residents on the northern part of Bauple Drive.

2. A full Diamond interchange on southern end of the proposed Tiaro bypass be considered to improve safety 
and effective transport to the highway for Bauple and surrounding residents.

3. Improved wayfinding signage be provided as part of the proposed Tiaro bypass, to assist in directing tourists 
and visitors to Bauple and surrounding areas.

Background
The Bauple and Surrounding residents have shown their concerns of the lack of connectivity at the Community 
meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 
23, 24 and 25th July 2022. 

This motion will enable Bauple and surrounding residents to access the highway in a northern and southernly 
direction without travelling through Tiaro. It will also make way finding for the northern access of Bauple much 
easier and safer to use for all motorist to use.
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Ken Diehm
Chief Executive Officer 
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T (07) 4197 4560 | M 0438 192 082
E ken.diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Denis Chapman <Denis.Chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 1:05 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Good morning, Councillor’s and Staff.
I wish to move a motion at the next Council meeting to be held at Toogoom on the 27th July 
2022.

My motion reads as follows :-

That Council write to the Minister for Main Roads of Queensland, Mr Mark Bailey:

That the new Tiaro Bypass on the Bruce Highway to be redesigned to have safe access for 
the Bauple and Surrounding Residence on the northern part of Bauple Drive..
This access is to be designed to give Residence straight access to and from the Highway 
with a full Diamond Interchange System.

1. This interchange will eliminate Bauple and Surrounding Residence not being able to 
access the Highway without travelling through Tiaro in both a Northern and 
Southernly direction.

2. This interchange will also make the way finding for the Northern access of Bauple 
much easier and safer to use for all motorist to use.

In Summary:-
The Bauple and Surrounding Residence have shown their concerns of the lack of 
connectivity at the Community meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at 
the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 23,24 and 25th July 
2022.
That a full Diamond interchange on southern end of the Tiaro Bypass be considered 

to improve safety and effective transport travel to the highway for Bauple and Surrounding 
Residence. 

Regards

Cr Denis Chapman
Councillor Division 8
Fraser Coast Regional Council
0429492500

T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 492 500 | E denis.chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au
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The linked image cannot be displayed.  The file may have been moved, renamed, or deleted. Verify that the link points to the correct file and location.

Helping to build a better Community on the Fraser Coast.
Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. 
Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or copyright associated with this email or any attachments.

The linked image cannot be displayed.  The file may have been moved, renamed, or deleted. Verify that the link points to the correct file and location.

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments.
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From: Davendra Naidu

Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 3:05 PM

To: Peter Mcdonnell; Jade Wellings; David Lewis; Ken Diehm; A1-Councillors; DL-ELT

Cc: Leah Mccormack; Chloe Hansen

Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Thanks Peter 

Hi Jade 

Here is a copy of the layout plan for Tiaro Bypass. 
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Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Peter Mcdonnell <Peter.McDonnell@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 3:02 PM 
To: Jade Wellings <Jade.Wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Davendra Naidu 
<Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm 
<Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-
EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Hi Jade  

https://www.tmr.qld.gov.au/projects/bruce-highway-gympie-maryborough-tiaro-bypass-construct-four-lane-
bypass#:~:text=Creek%20Bridge)%202013-
,Bruce%20Highway%20(Gympie%20%E2%80%93%20Maryborough)%2C%20Tiaro%20Bypass%2C%20construct,cater
%20for%20growing%20traffic%20volumes

Proposed plans are on TMR website, link attached.  

Kind regards  

Peter McDonnell
Senior Executive Assistant 
Office of the CEO 
T (07) 4197 4606 | E peter.mcdonnell@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Jade Wellings <Jade.Wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 2:58 PM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; 
Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT 
<DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Hi Davendra and Denis, 

Do either of you have a copy of the proposed plans for the bypass handy that you could send through? It would be 
handy to have the image for tomorrow..  

Kind Regards, 

Jade Wellings 
Councillor 
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0488 061 695 | E jade.wellings@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

Click Here to subscribe to my eNews 
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From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Date: Tuesday, 26 July 2022 at 11:29 am 
To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, 
A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>, Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Hi Denis 

I have discussed the proposed motion with Hendrik at DTMR and he was not comfortable with the wording but has 
agreed with the below version. 

Can you advise if you are in agreement with this revised version. 

Motion

That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that north facing ramps be provided at 
the southern interchange for the proposed Tiaro Bypass to improve safety and effective transport to the highway for 
Bauple and surrounding residents. 

Background

With the present layout of the Tiaro Bypass, the Bauple community will have to travel through Tiaro to gain access 
to Bruch Highway when travelling north and the same when returning. The Bauple community has indicated their 
displeasure with this arrangement and are advocating for a direct access to the bypass. 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 8:59 AM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; 
A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Thanks Davendra. Yes, be good to get Hendricks views.  

Kind regards 

David Lewis
Councillor for Division 6
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 8:52:15 AM 
To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-
Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
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Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22  

Hi David, 

Response to your questions in blue.

Hi Ken, 

Do you have any concerns approaching Hendrik on the wording of the proposed motion as suggested in my 
response below? 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 2:34 PM 
To: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-
EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Ken hi, 

Given that Denis’s motion (either version) runs counter to the advice of Hendrik of TMR, as conveyed to us at the 
recent briefing, is it possible to have the following information available for Wednesday? 

1. Can we have a summary of the parts of that briefing that need to remain confidential, if any? I recall that 
there was some mention of confidentiality, but I can’t recall what exactly that related to. Perhaps it included 
the budgetary position of the project, and the implications for any extensions to the project scope? 

I am not fully aware of the confidential aspects of the briefing provided and the Tiaro Bypass project so not 
in a position to make any comments on this matter.

Given the political sensitivity, my suggestion is we should put the motion to Hendrik to see if there are any 
major concerns around the intent of the motion and if there are any amendments required to better align 
with any political issues. I understand Cr Chapman has attended a field day on Tiaro Bypass over the 
weekend with Hendrik and I am not sure if Cr Chapman had further discussions around the intent of the 
motion.

2. Is it possible to get a written summary of TMR’s position on the matters raised by the motion, for tabling? 
(Presumably containing the substance of the advice at that briefing.) 

As suggested above, probably worth seeking Hendrik’s feedback on the proposed motion.

3. Can we get relevant traffic count data? I note in this context Hendrik’s comments about demand, and about 
delays likely to be experienced in the future entering the highway from Bauple Drive. I am also interested in 
a count of how many traffic movements there are per day of traffic coming from Bauple and heading further 
north than Tiaro, and vice versa.  

 DTMR counts for Tahiti Road for 2018 – 111 veh/day
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 FCRC counts for Bauple Drive Nort for 2022 - 634 veh/day

Traffic count data collected by Council and other agencies are a specific location count only and there is no 
provision to record individual vehicles for destination counts. The counting system cannot determine how 
many vehicles would be travelling just to Tiaro versus those that would be travelling further north however, 
DMTR may have undertaken some forecast modelling to predict the percentage of traffic traveling further 
north of Tiaro as part of their assessment in developing the business case. 

4. I note Denis, Hendrik and Davendra had a later site meeting. Is it possible for Hendrik and Davendra to 
advise whether, from their points of view, any new information or possible variations arose from these 
discussions? (I don’t need any advice if it simply went over the ground covered in the briefing.) 

I can advised that at the catch up meeting last week, DTMR confirmed that they are not deviating from their 
current layout of Tiaro Bypass and that the interchange at Tahiti Road will progress as per their layout plan 
published on their website. They have also confirmed that the design will make provision for a full diamond 
at Tahiti Road for a future on/off ramp facility. Cr Chapman and Cr Truscott has offered to discuss with Llew 
O’Brien and Tony Perrett to advocate to the Minister for Main Roads to go to tender to test the market on 
the cost for the full diamond and subject to the final tender price and available budget, DTMR may give 
further consideration for the diamond proposal. Hendrik seemed comfortable with this approach.

Thanks, I appreciate that this is a burden coming so late, but of course that is out of my control. 

Kind regards  

David Lewis 
Councillor for Division 6 
Fraser Coast Regional Council 
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 8:32 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 
Importance: High 

Hi Denis, 

I have tweaked your motion as discussed. 

Does this sound ok to you?: 

Motion
That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that: 

1. The proposed Tiaro bypass on the Bruce Highway be redesigned to provide safe access for the Bauple and 
surrounding residents on the northern part of Bauple Drive. 

2. A full Diamond interchange on southern end of the proposed Tiaro bypass be considered to improve safety 
and effective transport to the highway for Bauple and surrounding residents. 

3. Improved wayfinding signage be provided as part of the proposed Tiaro bypass, to assist in directing tourists 
and visitors to Bauple and surrounding areas. 

Background
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The Bauple and Surrounding residents have shown their concerns of the lack of connectivity at the Community 
meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 
23, 24 and 25th July 2022.  

This motion will enable Bauple and surrounding residents to access the highway in a northern and southernly 
direction without travelling through Tiaro. It will also make way finding for the northern access of Bauple much 
easier and safer to use for all motorist to use. 

Ken Diehm
Chief Executive Officer 
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T (07) 4197 4560 | M 0438 192 082
E ken.diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Denis Chapman <Denis.Chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 1:05 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Good morning, Councillor’s and Staff.
I wish to move a motion at the next Council meeting to be held at Toogoom on the 27th July 
2022.

My motion reads as follows :-

That Council write to the Minister for Main Roads of Queensland, Mr Mark Bailey:

That the new Tiaro Bypass on the Bruce Highway to be redesigned to have safe access for 
the Bauple and Surrounding Residence on the northern part of Bauple Drive..
This access is to be designed to give Residence straight access to and from the Highway 
with a full Diamond Interchange System.

1. This interchange will eliminate Bauple and Surrounding Residence not being able to 
access the Highway without travelling through Tiaro in both a Northern and 
Southernly direction.

2. This interchange will also make the way finding for the Northern access of Bauple 
much easier and safer to use for all motorist to use.

In Summary:-
The Bauple and Surrounding Residence have shown their concerns of the lack of 
connectivity at the Community meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at 
the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 23,24 and 25th July 
2022.
That a full Diamond interchange on southern end of the Tiaro Bypass be considered 

to improve safety and effective transport travel to the highway for Bauple and Surrounding 
Residence. 

Regards
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Cr Denis Chapman
Councillor Division 8
Fraser Coast Regional Council
0429492500

T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 492 500 | E denis.chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au
The linked image cannot be displayed.  The file may have been moved, renamed, or deleted. Verify that the link points to the correct file and location.

Helping to build a better Community on the Fraser Coast.
Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. 
Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or copyright associated with this email or any attachments.

The linked image cannot be displayed.  The file may have been moved, renamed, or deleted. Verify that the link points to the correct file and location.

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments.
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From: Nicci Currie

Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 2:29 PM

To: Ken Diehm; Chloe Hansen; Keith Parsons

Cc: Paul Truscott; Leah Mccormack

Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22

Thanks Ken, 

I will update the run sheet to reflect the change. 

Kind regards 

Nicci Currie
A/Executive Assistant 
Organisational Services 
T (07) 4197 4321 | E Nicole.Currie@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
TRAITS Logo

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments. 

From: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 2:27 PM 
To: Nicci Currie <Nicole.Currie@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen <Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; 
Keith Parsons <Keith.Parsons@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Paul Truscott <Paul.Truscott@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: FW: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 
Importance: High 

Please note that Councillor Chapman has approved the below highlighted change to his proposed motion on the 
Tiaro Bypass 

Ken Diehm
Chief Executive Officer 
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T (07) 4197 4560 | M 0438 192 082
E ken.diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 11:30 AM 
To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-
Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Hi Denis 
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I have discussed the proposed motion with Hendrik at DTMR and he was not comfortable with the wording but has 
agreed with the below version. 

Can you advise if you are in agreement with this revised version. 

Motion 

That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that north facing ramps be provided at 
the southern interchange for the proposed Tiaro Bypass to improve safety and effective transport to the highway for 
Bauple and surrounding residents. 

Background 

With the present layout of the Tiaro Bypass, the Bauple community will have to travel through Tiaro to gain access 
to Bruch Highway when travelling north and the same when returning. The Bauple community has indicated their 
displeasure with this arrangement and are advocating for a direct access to the bypass. 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 8:59 AM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; 
A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Re: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Thanks Davendra. Yes, be good to get Hendricks views.  

Kind regards  

David Lewis 
Councillor for Division 6 
Fraser Coast Regional Council 
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 26, 2022 8:52:15 AM 
To: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-
Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22  

Hi David, 

Response to your questions in blue.

Hi Ken, 
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Do you have any concerns approaching Hendrik on the wording of the proposed motion as suggested in my 
response below? 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: David Lewis <David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 2:34 PM 
To: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-
EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Ken hi, 

Given that Denis’s motion (either version) runs counter to the advice of Hendrik of TMR, as conveyed to us at the 
recent briefing, is it possible to have the following information available for Wednesday? 

1. Can we have a summary of the parts of that briefing that need to remain confidential, if any? I recall that 
there was some mention of confidentiality, but I can’t recall what exactly that related to. Perhaps it included 
the budgetary position of the project, and the implications for any extensions to the project scope? 

I am not fully aware of the confidential aspects of the briefing provided and the Tiaro Bypass project so not 
in a position to make any comments on this matter.

Given the political sensitivity, my suggestion is we should put the motion to Hendrik to see if there are any 
major concerns around the intent of the motion and if there are any amendments required to better align 
with any political issues. I understand Cr Chapman has attended a field day on Tiaro Bypass over the 
weekend with Hendrik and I am not sure if Cr Chapman had further discussions around the intent of the 
motion.

2. Is it possible to get a written summary of TMR’s position on the matters raised by the motion, for tabling? 
(Presumably containing the substance of the advice at that briefing.) 

As suggested above, probably worth seeking Hendrik’s feedback on the proposed motion.

3. Can we get relevant traffic count data? I note in this context Hendrik’s comments about demand, and about 
delays likely to be experienced in the future entering the highway from Bauple Drive. I am also interested in 
a count of how many traffic movements there are per day of traffic coming from Bauple and heading further 
north than Tiaro, and vice versa.  

 DTMR counts for Tahiti Road for 2018 – 111 veh/day 
 FCRC counts for Bauple Drive Nort for 2022 - 634 veh/day 

Traffic count data collected by Council and other agencies are a specific location count only and there is no 
provision to record individual vehicles for destination counts. The counting system cannot determine how 
many vehicles would be travelling just to Tiaro versus those that would be travelling further north however, 
DMTR may have undertaken some forecast modelling to predict the percentage of traffic traveling further 
north of Tiaro as part of their assessment in developing the business case. 
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4. I note Denis, Hendrik and Davendra had a later site meeting. Is it possible for Hendrik and Davendra to 
advise whether, from their points of view, any new information or possible variations arose from these 
discussions? (I don’t need any advice if it simply went over the ground covered in the briefing.) 

I can advised that at the catch up meeting last week, DTMR confirmed that they are not deviating from their 
current layout of Tiaro Bypass and that the interchange at Tahiti Road will progress as per their layout plan 
published on their website. They have also confirmed that the design will make provision for a full diamond 
at Tahiti Road for a future on/off ramp facility. Cr Chapman and Cr Truscott has offered to discuss with Llew 
O’Brien and Tony Perrett to advocate to the Minister for Main Roads to go to tender to test the market on 
the cost for the full diamond and subject to the final tender price and available budget, DTMR may give 
further consideration for the diamond proposal. Hendrik seemed comfortable with this approach.

Thanks, I appreciate that this is a burden coming so late, but of course that is out of my control. 

Kind regards  

David Lewis 
Councillor for Division 6 
Fraser Coast Regional Council 
T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 860 190| E David.Lewis@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 8:32 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Cc: Leah Mccormack <Leah.McCormack@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Chloe Hansen 
<Chloe.Hansen@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 
Importance: High 

Hi Denis, 

I have tweaked your motion as discussed. 

Does this sound ok to you?: 

Motion
That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that: 

1. The proposed Tiaro bypass on the Bruce Highway be redesigned to provide safe access for the Bauple and 
surrounding residents on the northern part of Bauple Drive. 

2. A full Diamond interchange on southern end of the proposed Tiaro bypass be considered to improve safety 
and effective transport to the highway for Bauple and surrounding residents. 

3. Improved wayfinding signage be provided as part of the proposed Tiaro bypass, to assist in directing tourists 
and visitors to Bauple and surrounding areas. 

Background
The Bauple and Surrounding residents have shown their concerns of the lack of connectivity at the Community 
meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 
23, 24 and 25th July 2022.  

This motion will enable Bauple and surrounding residents to access the highway in a northern and southernly 
direction without travelling through Tiaro. It will also make way finding for the northern access of Bauple much 
easier and safer to use for all motorist to use. 
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Ken Diehm
Chief Executive Officer 
Fraser Coast Regional Council
T (07) 4197 4560 | M 0438 192 082
E ken.diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Denis Chapman <Denis.Chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday 25 July 2022 1:05 AM 
To: A1-Councillors <A1-Councillors@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; DL-EMT <DL-EMT@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Motion for the Ordinary Meeting No 7/22 

Good morning, Councillor’s and Staff.
I wish to move a motion at the next Council meeting to be held at Toogoom on the 27th July 
2022.

My motion reads as follows :-

That Council write to the Minister for Main Roads of Queensland, Mr Mark Bailey:

That the new Tiaro Bypass on the Bruce Highway to be redesigned to have safe access for 
the Bauple and Surrounding Residence on the northern part of Bauple Drive..
This access is to be designed to give Residence straight access to and from the Highway 
with a full Diamond Interchange System.

1. This interchange will eliminate Bauple and Surrounding Residence not being able to 
access the Highway without travelling through Tiaro in both a Northern and 
Southernly direction.

2. This interchange will also make the way finding for the Northern access of Bauple 
much easier and safer to use for all motorist to use.

In Summary:-
The Bauple and Surrounding Residence have shown their concerns of the lack of 
connectivity at the Community meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at 
the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 23,24 and 25th July 
2022.
That a full Diamond interchange on southern end of the Tiaro Bypass be considered 

to improve safety and effective transport travel to the highway for Bauple and Surrounding 
Residence. 

Regards

Cr Denis Chapman
Councillor Division 8
Fraser Coast Regional Council
0429492500

T 1300 79 49 29 | M 0429 492 500 | E denis.chapman@frasercoast.qld.gov.au
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To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
TRAITS Logo

Helping to build a better Community on the Fraser Coast.
Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. 
Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or copyright associated with this email or any attachments.

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
TRAITS Logo

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments.
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From: Davendra Naidu

Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 11:23 AM

To: Hendrik W Roux; Ken Diehm

Subject: RE: Tiaro Bypass - Proposed Council Motion

Thanks Hendrik 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Hendrik W Roux <Hendrik.W.Roux@tmr.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 11:07 AM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Tiaro Bypass - Proposed Council Motion 

Davendra 
Herewith with my minor edits 
Thanks 

Motion 

That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that north facing ramps be provided at 
the southern interchange for the proposed Tiaro Bypass to improve safety and effective transport to the highway for 
Bauple and surrounding residents. 

Background 

With the present layout of the Tiaro Bypass, the Bauple community will have to travel through Tiaro to gain access 
to Bruch Highway when travel north and the same when returning. The Bauple community has indicated their 
displeasure with this arrangement and are advocating for a direct access to the bypass. 

Hendrik Roux

District Director Wide Bay Burnett | Southern Queensland Region  
Program Delivery and Operations | Infrastructure Management and Delivery | Department of Transport and Main Roads 
____________________________________________________________________
Floor 1 | 23 Quay Street | Bundaberg Qld 4670 
Locked Bag 486 | Bundaberg Qld 4670 
(07) 4154 0201 | 
hendrik.w.roux@tmr.qld.gov.au 
www.tmr.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 26 July 2022 10:14 AM 
To: Hendrik W Roux <Hendrik.W.Roux@tmr.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Tiaro Bypass - Proposed Council Motion 
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Thanks Hendrik 

I appreciate your feedback. 

I have drafted a revised motion for your review and feedback. 

Motion 

That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that the northern facing ramps be 
provided at the southern interchange for the proposed Tiaro Bypass to improve safety and effective transport to the 
highway for Bauple and surrounding residents. 

Background 

With the present layout of Tiaro Bypass, the Bauple community will have to travel through Tiaro when accessing the 
new Bypass and the Bauple community has indicated their displeasure with this arrangement and are advocating for 
a direct access to the bypass. 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

From: Hendrik W Roux <Hendrik.W.Roux@tmr.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 9:46 AM 
To: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>; Ken Diehm <Ken.Diehm@frasercoast.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Tiaro Bypass - Proposed Council Motion 

Davendra 
I have commented below in red. 
I do not think the motion in its present form will be helpful. 
It give the impression there is no appreciation that the project team (TMR) extended the scope to incorporate 
Bauple Dr into the project and subsequently addresses a future significant safety issue for right turning traffic into 
Bruce Highway.  
The project budget is presently insufficient and this may put the extension of scope at risk. The motion as is is 
therefore in my opinion not helpful for the Bauple community’s own safety as the traffic volume increase on Bruce 
Highway will make the said movement more risky since delays will increase over time to enter the Highway. 
If your Council want us to provide you with info at your meeting and explain what I have tried to convey above, I will 
gladly comply. 

I respectfully suggest the motion, if supported by your council, should be limited to point 2 

Thanks 

Hendrik Roux

District Director Wide Bay Burnett | Southern Queensland Region  
Program Delivery and Operations | Infrastructure Management and Delivery | Department of Transport and Main Roads 
____________________________________________________________________
Floor 1 | 23 Quay Street | Bundaberg Qld 4670 
Locked Bag 486 | Bundaberg Qld 4670 
(07) 4154 0201 | 
hendrik.w.roux@tmr.qld.gov.au 
www.tmr.qld.gov.au
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From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 26 July 2022 9:11 AM 
To: Hendrik W Roux <Hendrik.W.Roux@tmr.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Tiaro Bypass - Proposed Council Motion 

Hi Hendrik, 

The below is a draft of the motion that is going to be tabled at Council meeting tomorrow. 

I just wanted to pass this to you for any comments and if there are any political sensitivity around what we are 
proposing. 

The motion will be put forward by Cr Chapman and I understand you have already discuss the intent of this motion 
with Cr Chapman. 
This is not correct… he just mention he will do a motion.. the content was not discussed with me. I personally think 
the motion in its present form  

Any feedback would be appreciated. 

Motion
That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that: 

1. The proposed Tiaro bypass on the Bruce Highway be redesigned to provide safe access for the Bauple and 
surrounding residents on the northern part of Bauple Drive. 

The statement suggest the access provided is unsafe but no direct mention is made why this perception exist.. 
you need to be clear in where is the existing proposal’s access for Bauple are unsafe. I definitely dispute this 
statement
2. A full Diamond interchange on southern end of the proposed Tiaro bypass be considered to improve safety 

and effective transport to the highway for Bauple and surrounding residents. 
Yes that was the conclusion that Cr Denis Chapman also reached.. this proposal will solve the Bauple 
communities concern. 
3. Improved wayfinding signage be provided as part of the proposed Tiaro bypass, to assist in directing tourists 

and visitors to Bauple and surrounding areas. 
I have clearly indicated at the community meeting and at the meeting between us 3 in Tiaro that that is the 
intent… why do you need a motion to ask for something we already said we plan to do. 
Signage is part of the next phase and it will be included and shown on plans and then consulted. 

Background 

(This is someone’s opinion and I will not comment on it)
The Bauple and Surrounding residents have shown their concerns of the lack of connectivity at the Community 
meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 
23, 24 and 25th July 2022.  

This motion will enable Bauple and surrounding residents to access the highway in a northern and southernly 
direction without travelling through Tiaro. It will also make way finding for the northern access of Bauple much 
easier and safer to use for all motorist to use. 
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Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
FCRC Logo

PO Box 1943, HERVEY BAY Q 4655 
T 1300 79 49 29 | F (07) 4197 4455 
Keep up to date with Council activities and have your say at frasercoast.qld.gov.au

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments. 

WARNING: This email (including any attachments) may contain legally privileged, confidential or private information and may be protected by copyright. You may only use 
it if you are the person(s) it was intended to be sent to and if you use it in an authorised way. No one is allowed to use, review, alter, transmit, disclose, distribute, print or 
copy this email without appropriate authority. 

If this email was not intended for you and was sent to you by mistake, please telephone or email me immediately, destroy any hard copies of this email and delete it and 
any copies of it from your computer system. Any right which the sender may have under copyright law, and any legal privilege and confidentiality attached to this email is 
not waived or destroyed by that mistake. 

It is your responsibility to ensure that this email does not contain and is not affected by computer viruses, defects or interference by third parties or replication problems 
(including incompatibility with your computer system). 

Opinions contained in this email do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the Department of Transport and Main Roads, or endorsed organisations utilising the same 
infrastructure.  

To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
FCRC Logo

PO Box 1943, HERVEY BAY Q 4655 
T 1300 79 49 29 | F (07) 4197 4455 
Keep up to date with Council activities and have your say at frasercoast.qld.gov.au

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments. 
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From: Hendrik W Roux <Hendrik.W.Roux@tmr.qld.gov.au>

Sent: Tuesday 26 July 2022 9:46 AM

To: Davendra Naidu; Ken Diehm

Subject: RE: Tiaro Bypass - Proposed Council Motion

Davendra 
I have commented below in red. 
I do not think the motion in its present form will be helpful. 
It give the impression there is no appreciation that the project team (TMR) extended the scope to incorporate 
Bauple Dr into the project and subsequently addresses a future significant safety issue for right turning traffic into 
Bruce Highway.  
The project budget is presently insufficient and this may put the extension of scope at risk. The motion as is is 
therefore in my opinion not helpful for the Bauple community’s own safety as the traffic volume increase on Bruce 
Highway will make the said movement more risky since delays will increase over time to enter the Highway. 
If your Council want us to provide you with info at your meeting and explain what I have tried to convey above, I will 
gladly comply. 

I respectfully suggest the motion, if supported by your council, should be limited to point 2 

Thanks 

Hendrik Roux

District Director Wide Bay Burnett | Southern Queensland Region  
Program Delivery and Operations | Infrastructure Management and Delivery | Department of Transport and Main Roads 
____________________________________________________________________
Floor 1 | 23 Quay Street | Bundaberg Qld 4670 
Locked Bag 486 | Bundaberg Qld 4670 
(07) 4154 0201 | 
hendrik.w.roux@tmr.qld.gov.au 
www.tmr.qld.gov.au

From: Davendra Naidu <Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 26 July 2022 9:11 AM 
To: Hendrik W Roux <Hendrik.W.Roux@tmr.qld.gov.au> 
Subject: Tiaro Bypass - Proposed Council Motion 

Hi Hendrik, 

The below is a draft of the motion that is going to be tabled at Council meeting tomorrow. 

I just wanted to pass this to you for any comments and if there are any political sensitivity around what we are 
proposing. 

The motion will be put forward by Cr Chapman and I understand you have already discuss the intent of this motion 
with Cr Chapman. 
This is not correct… he just mention he will do a motion.. the content was not discussed with me. I personally think 
the motion in its present form  
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Any feedback would be appreciated. 

Motion
That Council write to the Minister for Transport and Main Roads requesting that: 

1. The proposed Tiaro bypass on the Bruce Highway be redesigned to provide safe access for the Bauple and 
surrounding residents on the northern part of Bauple Drive. 

The statement suggest the access provided is unsafe but no direct mention is made why this perception exist.. 
you need to be clear in where is the existing proposal’s access for Bauple are unsafe. I definitely dispute this 
statement
2. A full Diamond interchange on southern end of the proposed Tiaro bypass be considered to improve safety 

and effective transport to the highway for Bauple and surrounding residents. 
Yes that was the conclusion that Cr Denis Chapman also reached.. this proposal will solve the Bauple 
communities concern. 
3. Improved wayfinding signage be provided as part of the proposed Tiaro bypass, to assist in directing tourists 

and visitors to Bauple and surrounding areas. 
I have clearly indicated at the community meeting and at the meeting between us 3 in Tiaro that that is the 
intent… why do you need a motion to ask for something we already said we plan to do. 
Signage is part of the next phase and it will be included and shown on plans and then consulted. 

Background 

(This is someone’s opinion and I will not comment on it)
The Bauple and Surrounding residents have shown their concerns of the lack of connectivity at the Community 
meeting in Bauple and with TMR representatives at the public display held in Tiaro at the “Tiaro Field Day”, dated 
23, 24 and 25th July 2022.  

This motion will enable Bauple and surrounding residents to access the highway in a northern and southernly 
direction without travelling through Tiaro. It will also make way finding for the northern access of Bauple much 
easier and safer to use for all motorist to use. 

Davendra Naidu
Director Infrastructure Services 
T 07 4125 9739 | M  | E Davendra.Naidu@frasercoast.qld.gov.au

To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
FCRC Logo

PO Box 1943, HERVEY BAY Q 4655 
T 1300 79 49 29 | F (07) 4197 4455 
Keep up to date with Council activities and have your say at frasercoast.qld.gov.au

Disclaimer: If you receive this email by mistake please notify the sender and do not make any use of it. Council does not waive any privilege, confidentiality or 
copyright associated with this email or any attachments. 

WARNING: This email (including any attachments) may contain legally privileged, confidential or private information and may be protected by copyright. You may only use 
it if you are the person(s) it was intended to be sent to and if you use it in an authorised way. No one is allowed to use, review, alter, transmit, disclose, distribute, print or 
copy this email without appropriate authority. 

If this email was not intended for you and was sent to you by mistake, please telephone or email me immediately, destroy any hard copies of this email and delete it and 
any copies of it from your computer system. Any right which the sender may have under copyright law, and any legal privilege and confidentiality attached to this email is 
not waived or destroyed by that mistake. 
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It is your responsibility to ensure that this email does not contain and is not affected by computer viruses, defects or interference by third parties or replication problems 
(including incompatibility with your computer system). 

Opinions contained in this email do not necessarily reflect the opinions of the Department of Transport and Main Roads, or endorsed organisations utilising the same 
infrastructure.  
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